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that the statistical methods used inappropriately re-
move trends over long time periods. Basically, to
construct their climate trend data, Mann and his col -
leagues used proxieswith very limited data sets based
ononly oneor two treesfor the early part of therecord
and a methodology that removed long-term cooling
trends by erroneously correlating temperature trends
with the age of the tree.

Thisflaw in methodology was al so highlighted by
Henry Pollack and Jason Smerdon (Journal of Geo-
physical Research, 2004) and led to a retraction by
Mann (and Scott Rutherford) in the Journal of Geo-
physical Research (June 2004). In this article they
admit to underestimating the temperature variations
indicated by the proxy data since 1400 by more than
one-third, which explains why their previous work
failedtotrack theLittlelce Age. Whileadmittingthis
error, Mann and Rutherford fail to recognize the
extent to which it undermines their historical recon-
structionanditsrelationto present temperaturetrends.

Broken Blade, Bad Climate History. Recently,
my colleagues and | closely examined the “blade” of
Mann’ s latest temperature reconstruction (Geophysi-
cal Research Letters, February 2004). According to
the IPCC (2001) and many other published sources,
the earth warmed only 0.6°C (1°F) during the 20th
century. However, that contrasts sharply with the
maost recent reconstruction by Mann and Jones, which
showswarming over thelast century of 0.95°C (1.5°F)
— atemperature rise more than 50 percent larger than
the IPCC claims. Mann’s warming estimate has
grown substantially over the last couple of years,
apparently to accommodate his continuing claim that
the 1990s were the warmest decade of the last two
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